
March 21, 2011 Bay Breeze Point (BBP) Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting minutes

6:02 PM.  Jim Casey called the BOD meeting to order.  Present were Jim Casey, Jerry Baker, Alison Till, Jan Blosser, John Bergman and Kimberly Cox.  No other homeowners were present.

6:04 PM.  Review and approval of February 2011 BOD minutes.
The copies (“track changes” and changes accepted versions) of the Feb BOD minutes in the meeting package were examined. Jim led a discussion on Jan’s proposed changes regarding the property photograph section; the end result was to change the reference from “backyards” to “properties”. The second area of discussion was the RV parking paragraph; a suitable additional sentence was agreed to and the discussions concluded.  Alison made a motion, Jan seconded, to accept the updated minutes which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, Alison, Jan and John.
6:22 PM.  Management Report.

Kim reported that there were only two properties remaining that had not paid their 2011 BBP HOA dues.  She also explained that the odd amounts that were noted on the report were due to property owners having sent in incorrect amounts.  Jim asked Kim to look into the apparent discrepancy between the year to date amount that was listed and the expected total assuming $120 per lot.
The ARB applications for 9621 Bay Point Drive and 5026 Pleasant Avenue are moving along in the ARB review process; the ARB has 30 days to review and act on the applications.  Kim mentioned that Kristy, a new TPS employee, would now be performing the inspections.  Jim brought up the moving van seen recently at one of the Pleasant Avenue houses that happens to be a rental.  Kim said that TPS attempts to contact the rental property management company handling rental units in BBP.
Jim showed the BOD a copy of the BBP property list printed on legal size paper and asked that it be distributed to the BOD for their examination.

Alison raised the subject of fescue grass replacing Bermuda on one yard. It was noted that there apparently is no restriction on replacing Bermuda sod with fescue although Jerry thought that changing lawn material probably ought to require an ARB application.  Jim talked about the history of the Bermuda sod requirement being waived for one lot but not another.  He recommend that the BOD members review our BBP Bylaws and Covenants and Restrictions before the next BOD meeting given the various subjects being discussed so that all of us better understand them and are able to discuss them knowledgeably with BBP residents. 
6:50 PM.  President’s Comments.

Jim reiterated the limit of one sign (rental or sale) per property and that TPS needs to rigorously enforce that limit.  One realty company was cited as repeatedly exceeding the limit and Jim said he would call the company if they were ignoring Kim’s calls.  Fair enforcement of the signage limit is the goal.

6:51 PM.  Treasurer’s Report
Alison stated that she had nothing to add to the financial data that Kim had provided in the Management report package.
6:52 PM.  ARB Report.

The ARB matters had already been covered during the Management Report portion.  John inquired who besides the ARB members reviews the ARB building applications, Kim stated that Scott from TPS is the person that performs those reviews.
7:00 PM.  Old Business.

Insurance - Kim reported that the HOA insurance policy premium refund had been received but that the update of the policy to add the City of Norfolk as an additional insured was still forthcoming.

Reserves – Jim brought up the matter previously raised by Alison of asking the HOA members about disposition of the excess reserve funding.  Alison mentioned last year’s budget overruns and thought that the current reserve amount was OK.  Jim said that the four sections of the entrance wall could possibly be maintained by the HOA at some point in the future but not until the whole matter of City easements has been settled, hence he thought the reserves should be left as is until that time.  Jan was OK with the option of decreased annual assessments but only if the BBP community agreed and she suggested bringing the subject before the community at some point in the future.
Fence/Wall – Jim’s committee is developing recommendations for the way ahead regarding the wall considering the current BBP HOA governing documents.  Alison said that the BOD should not touch the reserves for now given the uncertainty with regard to the wall maintenance.

John suggested splitting the reserves into multiple CDs with varying maturities.  The resulting BOD discussion ended up deciding on $6,000 for one year, $6,000 for six months, and $3,000 for six months.  John made a motion, Jerry seconded, to go with those amounts and durations at the BOD’s meeting location of Bank of the Commonwealth which was confirmed by voice vote of Jim, Jerry, Alison, Jan and John.

Fence and Landscaping – Jim handed out informational copies of the first draft of a City ordinance related to the entrance and reported that he was working with the City on the matter.
Disposition of past documents – Kim recommended postponing these efforts until the end of the year.

East Beach Traffic – Jim has been in contact with City Councilman Tommy Smigiel regarding 29th and 30th Bay Street traffic.  Jim inquired whether or not 30th Bay was a City street.  He also pointed out that the stop signs on 29th Bay did not follow the City’s requirements, that only Pretty Lake and Pleasant Avenues signs were OK under current City rules.

Extended business hours for Mona Lisa restaurant – Councilman Smigiel had assumed that the EOVCL represented the East Beach and BBP communities.  Jim informed him that the BBP HOA should have been contacted and that the City may want to re-evaluate their procedures.  Jan said that if the City asks the BBP position that the entire HOA should be polled.  Jim responded that if BBP is asked that volunteers should split up and canvas the neighborhood in sections to make the process more manageable.  He noted that other homeowners had indicated their willingness to volunteer for various BBP matters and that this would be a good use of that talent.
Jan asked if there was a process for following up with a homeowner that raises an issue to the BOD.  Jim affirmed that there was and that it has gotten better in recent years.

Alison mentioned Randy Wright’s potential Harris Teeter store in the vacant shopping center location; Jerry responded that that was a dead issue.

Documentation of the violation process – Jim deferred this matter to a later BOD meeting.

Review of updated HOA listing – Jim asked that everyone review the list for discrepancies (i.e., owner occupied vs. rental; incorrect names, etc.).
7:37 PM.  New Business.

Review of BBP rules and regulations – Jim reiterated his earlier request for the BOD members to review the current BBP HOA documents to familiarize themselves with them before the next meeting.
Jim reviewed the status of actions from the last BOD meeting. 
The next meeting will be on April 18th at Bank of the Commonwealth.

Jerry brought up the beach access walkover railing that was still missing.  It was recommended that TPS send a letter to the City Parks and Recreation Department on the issue.  Jim mentioned that he may see the Parks and Rec. representative at the Thursday MOVTF meeting and will ask him if a letter from TPS was necessary.

7:50 PM Executive Session.
Alison moved to shift to the Executive Session which was seconded by Jan and approved by all present.  The violation report from TPS was discussed.

At 8:00 PM John moved to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by Jim and approved by all present; the meeting was then adjourned.
Prepared by: John Bergman

Page 1 of 3

